
RESOLUTION
Knights of Columbus Goleta Valley Council 5300

     WHEREAS There  are requests for charitable support in excess 
of our ability to finance from current income.
     THEREFORE be it resolved that the officers transfer $30,000 
from the Building Fund to the Charitable Account to cover this 
shortfall.
    Written, approved and signed by Deacon Wayne  Rascati, Past 
Financial Secretary , Michael Donovan, Past Grand Knight and 
Solomon Sanchez, Past Grand Knight.
     At the Business Meeting of Council 5300 on 10/12/15 the 2015-
16 budget as amended was discussed on the floor.  The original 
budget had been approved by vote of the council on 8/10/15.  
Amounts donated were modified and approved at the officers 
meeting on 10/5/15, believing this was adequate to cover the 
budget approval.  At the 10/12 meeting several members professed 
that each withdrawal from the Building Fund must be approved 
by an individual resolution passed by the membership. Thus the 
above Resolution was written, and will be voted on at the 11/9/15 
Business Meeting.
     ALL MEMBERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND THIS 
MEETING, JOIN IN ANY FURTHER DISCUSSION, AND CAST 
YOUR VOTE TO ACCEPT A BUDGET.  IT’S YOUR COUNCIL 
AND YOUR MONEY BEING SPENT!
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Come and Enjoy Pizza before November 9 Meeting,
Christmas Party Scheduled for Saturday, Dec. 19

     
	 At our next business meeting on Monday, November 9 we will 
be having pizza before.  So, please come early and enjoy some pizza 
and extra fellowship prior to the start of the meeting.  The meeting 
starts at 7:30 p.m. and the pizza will be there by 7:15 if not earlier.
     This month we will be celebrating Thanksgiving.  And we 
have much to be thankful for.  And Thanksgiving launches our 
Christmas season. And we can begin to look forward to our 
Council Christmas party on the 19th.  Our PKG and chief chef 
Jim Bradbury promises an exceptional meal befitting the occasion.
     November has 5 Sundays, and it has been pointed out that 
in the past the Knights always celebrated these Fifth Sundays 
with attendance at Mass and remembering our deceased brother 
Knights.  What do you think, do you want to revise this practice?  
We can try it this month and see how it goes.  It will certainly give 
us more visibility at Mass with our K of C banner on display and us 
there as a group.  I hope to see you there on the 29th of November 
at the 9:30 a.m. Mass.
     Thanks to all of you who supported our Pro-Life activities 
including the recently completed 40 Days for Life Vigil at Planned 
Parenthood which ran daily thru the end of October.  We had 
another save!
     And, please continue to pray for the success of our council, that 
we will find the membership and manpower we need so that we 
can continue to be the strong right arm of the church.  The harvest 
is plentiful, but the laborers are few.

Vivat Jesus
John C. Kirk, Jr.

PRAY
for Deceased & Loved Ones

 
Miracles Can Happen

When You Pray!!
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

November 2015
November 2 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Parish Hall, 8 p.m.

November 2 Monday

All Souls Day Masses to be celebrated at:
   * Calvary Cemetery, 10 a.m. with Most Rev. Bishop Robert Barron presiding
      and 4th Degree Color Corps participating;
   * St. Raphael Church, 5:30 p.m.
   * Old SB Mission Cemetery, 5:30 p.m.

November 8 Sunday
Gourmet Parish Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m - 11 a.m.
    Proceeds will be used for KC Council’s
    “Support to People with the Intellectual Disabilities.”

November 9 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

November 11 Wednesday Veterans Day

November 29 Sunday

Christimas Tree & Decorated Wreaths Sale Begins
Boy Scout Troup 105 in Charge
Sat. - Sun. Open 9 a.m. - 9 p.m.
Mon. - Fri. Open 6 p.m. - 9 p.m.

December 2015
December 1 - 19 Tuesday - Saturday Christmas Tree & Decorated Wreaths Sales

December 6 Sunday Christmas Boutique & Marketplace, Parish Hall, 8 a.m. - 2 p.m.

December 7     Monday Officers’ Meeting, Parish Hall, 8 p.m.

December 8 Tuesday The Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary

December 13 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m - 11 a.m.

December 14 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m

December 19 Saturday Trustees Christmas Party - Council 5300 function

December 25 Sunday The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas)

January 2016
January 1 Friday New Year’s Day - Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God

January 4 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Parish Hall 8 p.m.

January 6 Wednesday Day of Remembrance & Healing for Cancer

January 10 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

January 11 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

January 28 Thursday Clergy and Religious Appreciation Dinner, Parish Hall, 6-9 p.m.
   Open to Everyone!

November 1, 2015, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter 
of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0065. Publication of 
Knightline 5300 is an activity of the Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate. Neither 
the Editor nor the Council may agree or disagree with opinions expressed within this publication’s articles and 
neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of advertisers. Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the month 
for the following month’s issue. Subscription price included in dues.

Joe T. Kovach, Knightline Editor,
E-mail: joetk79@cox.net
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Chancellor’s Report
SK Mario Cervantes, Chancellor

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS
Ricardo V. Garcia November 1

Bruce M. Velasco   November 6

Leroy J. Kwarcinski    November 7

Anthony Vallejo   November 9

Robert A. Clarke November 12

James P. DeLarvin November 14

Charlie J. Mohammed November 14

William F. Keenan  November 15

John G. Giordano November 16

Edmund C. Page November 19

Donald A. Pouliot November 19

Dr. Joseph I. Castro November 21

Timothy M. Hogan November 22

Rev. Gregory G. Ingels November 23

Rev. Kenneth McGuire November 25

Michael J. Donovan November 27

Richard E. Evans November 28

Richard A. Nordsieck November 29

Earl W. Pugh   November 29

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYER. Thank you.

•	 SK Tom E. Puerling, who is healing from major surgery 
from cancer.

•	 SK Robert J. Gauthier who is suffering from liver 
cancer.

•	 SK James DeLarvin, who has been diagnosed with hot 
spots in his throat and mouth. His cancer is coming 
back again.

•	 For Pauline Brokaski, wife of SK Fred Brokaski
•	 Bro. Don Sweet, open heart surgery to replace a valve 

and a single artery bypass
•	 SK Brian Klinge
•	 SK Roy Schrader
•	 SK Larry Torres
•	 Bro. Teo Nungaray who is suffering from pancreatic 

cancer
•	 Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cahill
•	 SK Al Meckelborg
•	 Eileen Pando, widow of SK Joe Pando
•	 Bro. Roy Fong, who is suffering from Parkinson’s 

disease
•	 Camille Moynihan, widow of SK John Moynihan
•	 David Schrader, son of SK Roy Schrader
•	 For District Deputy Ray Centeno’s father
•	 SK Joe Duwell and his wife Ruth
•	 For Christian Franzen, nephew of Deacon Wayne 

Rascati
•	 Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh
•	 Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera
•	 Joe Vampola, brother of SK Mark Vampola
•	 Sr. Teresa Meza, sister of SK Jose Meza
•	 Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix Sanchez
•	 Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels
•	 Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
•	 SK Garvan Kuskey, Past President of Serra Club
•	 For Father Frank Colburn
•	 For Father Tomas Ellis
•	 For Randy Ganske
•	 For Ray Rodman, Monica’s father, who is having 

medical problems
•	 We also should be praying for our priests and deacons 

who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual community.

Pro-Life Report for November 2015
   Many thanks for all those who supported the recent 40 Days 
for Life Campaign.  We had another save this year that we know 
of and some memorable prayers vigils there especially on several 
Saturdays.
     Here is a picture from Saturday the 10th of October.   I have tried 
to brighten up the picture as we were standing in the shadows and 
it is a little hard to see us.  Can you pick out Pope Francis?

Please continue to pray for an end to abortion.

John C. Kirk, Jr. - Pro-Life Director
Goleta Valley Knights of Columbus
805-570-5908 - jckirkjr@aol.com
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Oktoberfest Celebration Enjoyed by Many
     The annual Knights of Columbus Council 5300 
Oktoberfest celebration was held on Saturday, 
October 24 in the St. Raphael Parish Hall.   It was 
thoroughly enjoyed by approximately 75 Knights, 
their families and friends.
     Thanks to PGK Rich Scholl and PGK Chris 
Arnoult and their wives for all their hard work in 
making this such an enjoyable three-hour evening.
     The food, cooked by PGK Rich Scholl and Brother 
Dan Feeney, consisted of delicious traditional 
German dinner - German Sausages, Sauerkraut, 
Braised Short Ribs, Sweet and Sour Cabbage, 
German Potatoes, Green Salad and Chocolate Cake 
with Raspberry Sauce for dessert.
     There was also plenty of first rate German Beer 
and three kinds of German Riesling Wine.
     A number of Knights and their wives contributed 
to the evening by helping with decorating and clean 
up.  Evelina Curzan and Julie Sanchez provided the 
center pieces.  Maria and Francisco Cabrera, Mirtha 
and Mike Donovan, Chawa Ramirez and Betty and 
Bill Fuhrer were all a big help.
     The “Hofbrau Hix” Band played lively music, 
polkas and the Chicken Dance for the amusement 
of all.  Three high school students from the Parish 
Youth Group were a big help with servingand clean 
up.  Thanks John Vasellina, Youth Director.

Photos by Mary Arnoult
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EXPIRES 12/4/2015

EXPIRES 12/4/2015
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EXPIRES 12/4/2015
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If You Run A Business 
You Will Want To Read This…

Legatus is an international organization of 
Catholic business leaders and their spouses 
who want to live their faith more fully and 
integrate their values into their businesses – 
no fundraising and no projects. The Santa 
Barbara Chapter meets each month for Mass, 
dinner, and a program designed to assist 
members in bringing their faith to the marketplace.

If you run or own a business or other 
organization, and would like to meet with 
other Catholic business leaders in this setting, 
visit the Legatus website at www.legatus.org 
or call Ed Leicht at (805) 681-0969.

 
 
If You Run A Business  
You Will Want To Read This… 
 
Legatus is an international organization of  
Catholic business leaders and their spouses  
who want to live their faith more fully and  
integrate their values into their businesses –  
no fundraising and no projects. The Santa  
Barbara Chapter meets each month for Mass,  
dinner, and a program designed to assist  
members in bringing their faith to the marketplace. 
 
If you run or own a business or other  
organization, and would like to meet with  
other Catholic business leaders in this setting,  
visit the Legatus website at www.legatus.org  
or call Ed Leicht at (805) 681-0969.  
 
 
 

FAIRVIEW BARBERS

ALL TYPE CUTS · FOR APPOINTMENT PHONE 

967-6112

5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Jennifer, Andy, Larry, Sergio
137 No. Fairview Ave. - Goleta

In the Breeze Way
In Fairview Shopping Center

Since 1964



COUNCIL 5300 TO AID
CHRISTIAN MIDDLE EAST REFUGEES
BY SELLING OLIVE WOOD CROSSES
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    Council 5300 will be aiding the many Christian 
refugees in the middle east by raising money for 
the Christian Refugee Relief Fund through the 
sale of olive wood crosses. 
     The crosses are manufactured by craftsmen 
in the middle east and sold by the Knights of 
Columbus Supreme Council for $5 apiece.  Our 
council will sell the crosses at various events for 
$10.  For each cross sold the council will recoup 
its $5 outlay and donate $5 to the Christian 
Refugee Relief Fund. 
   Please support our persecuted Christian 
brothers and sisters by buying and helping to 
sell these crosses.  They make good gifts at a low 
price and the olive wood is beautiful.  The council 
voted to start the program with $75 and brother 
Rich Scholl will head it up.

By Rich Scholl, Community Director & Advocate

(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988



Special Birthday Ads Make It Possible
To Publish 16-Page Knightlines

By Editor Joe T. Kovach
     
    Since July 2011 when the Knightline featured 
local business advertisements and also paid 
announcements spotlighting KC members’ 
Birthdays, Anniversaries and Obituary Tributes 
the ad revenue has enabled Council 5300 to print 
16-pages usually in full color.
    The October issue found 7 birthday ads from 
KC members...the best response to date.  Five were 
repeat birthday ads and two were new.
     There are 20 birthdays being celebrated in 
November but not one Knight stepped forward to 
announce to their fellow Knights of their big happy 
day!  Why? 
     We need this type of advertisement to be able 
to publish 16 page editions.  Expect to see 12 page 
issues unless the Knights begin to step forward and 
place colorful 1/4th, 1/2 or full page
birthday/anniversary ads. Cost for such a deserving 
ad once a year should meet one’s financial budget.
     If you wish to step forward give me a call at 964-
0881 or email me.  Thanking you!!    

November 2015, Knightline 5300, Page 9

Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Please call or visit graphicinksb.com for more information

Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Do o’s Café

Photo by Thomas Mendoza

Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez and daughter Monica
owners of Domingo’s Cafe

5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655
Open 7 Days a week - 6:30 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Family Owned and Operated Since 1978

Serving Friends and Visitors
Delicious Mexican and American Foods

Breakfast and Lunch Specials

At present location since 2000,
previously at Orchid Bowl for 13 years

initially at San Marcos Bowl from 1974-1987

ming



November 2015, Knightline 5300, Page 10

Helpers and Items Needed for
Christmas Boutique and Marketplace
     Mark your calendars for Sunday, December 6, our Annual 
Christmas Boutique!  Back by popular demand is the 
Marketplace for vendors.  We invite parishioners and parish 
organizations to promote their products in the Marketplace!  
      Let us know if you are interested in setting up a vendor’s 
table for your goods.
     To make the Boutique a success, we need donations of 
NEW items to sell. We would like to offer a wide variety 
of unique gifts, one-of-a-kind hand-crafted items, theme 
baskets, Raffle and Silent Auction items, as well as baked 
goods. 
     We especially need gift items for children to buy in the 
Children’s Shopping Corner.  If you have NEW gift items to 
donate, or if you can solicit a gift certificate from
a business contact, please let us know. 
     Please bring your items on Saturday morning during set-
up.
      Proceeds will benefit Youth Ministry programs and Parish 
projects.
   Lots of volunteers are needed for Saturday set-up and 
during the Boutique. 
  Everyone’s participation is welcome and appreciated!  
Contact Barbara Bonsell, 967-0375. Join the Fun with Your Bingo Friends

S.B. Elks Lodge
150 N. Kellogg Ave.

Now Serving

Food!

BINGO AT THE ELKS

Every Thursday Night
Doors Open at 5:00 pm

Early Birds start at 6:30pm
“Buy-Ins” $20.00

Additional Packs $5.00

   The Knights of Columbus 5300 would love if every Knight would contribute toward getting a needed used vehicle 
(Toyota RAVA4) for Father Richard.
   Past Grand Knight Bill Fuhrer, Past Grand Knight Jim Bradbury and current Grand Knight John Kirk hope Knights 
will make personal donations to help Father Richard.
Suggestions:
1). Check payable to Knights of Columbus, Council 5300 with notation on the check - for Fr. Richard’s car. Treasurer 
Joe Darga and Financial Secretary Vince Filippello will then mail one check from all the gifts.
2). Mail your gift directly to Father Richard at his current address and assignment at Bishop Manoque Catholic High 
School, 110 Bishop Manoque Drive, Reno, Nevada, 89511

Father’s email address is richzzi@hotmail.com
His cell phone: 857-260-9756.

Can You Please Help?
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2015 - 2016

Grand Knight  John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 570-5908 jckirkjr@aol.com

Chaplain Msgr. Jon Majarucon (805) 967-5641

Deputy Grand Knight Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

Chancellor Mario Cervantes (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb7@gmail.com

Warden Thomas Bauer (805) 258-1751

Advocate Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Recorder Frank Donohoe (805) 967-4224 fdonohoe@aol.com

Financial Secretary Vince Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@ cox.net

Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net

Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637

Inside Guard Rafael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net

Trustee - 3 Years James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 grandknight@kc5300.org

Trustee - 2 Years William Fuhrer (805) 683-4236 fuhrerklnsk@msn.com

Trustee - 1 Year Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 PatDonohoe64@yahoo.com

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net

Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net

Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Council Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

Family Director Vacant

Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com

Pro-Life Director John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com

Membership Director Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org

State Deputy Avelino Doliente (909) 434-0460 state.deputy@kofc-california.org

District Deputy Tim Coe (805) 757-0746 tcoe100@hotmail.com

District Warden Bruce Garcia (805) 964-8321 gar317@yahoo.com

Faithful Navigator Ed Barrier (805) 886-0190 ebarrier@att.net

Insurance Field Agent David Nordella (805) 450-4393 David.Nordella@kofc.org

Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIA YEAR 2015 - 2016

A - Akey to Breyman Carol Kuether (805) 967-8373 cgkuether@aol.com

B - Brokaski to Donovan Sandra Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@cox.net

D - Downes to Karr Roberta Coyne (805) 967-7880 coyn3SB@aol.com

K - Keller to McCartney Janet Page (805) 964-4187

M - McClenathan to Montross Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net

M - Morales to Perez Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775

P - Peyton to Schlesselmann Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 dazzlinganimals@cox.net

S - Scholl to Trautt Eleanore Paulazzo (805) 968-5240 eleanor.paulazzo@gmail.com

T - Turney to Zanolini Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398

Widows Joanne Andersson (805) 967-8645
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